Sent to DALLAS NEWS, DALLAS TIMES-HERALD and UNIVERSITY NEWS SERVICE

NEWS ITEM - SOUTHWESTERN MEDICAL SCHOOL OF THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS

May 11, 1953

On May 13-16 Dr. William F. Mengert, Professor of Obstetrics and Gynecology and Chairman of that Department in Southwestern Medical School of The University of Texas, will attend the meeting of the Board of Directors of the American Academy of Obstetrics and Gynecology in Chicago. While in Chicago Dr. Mengert will also participate as a visiting lecturer at the Scientific Session of District #6 of the Academy.

G. N. Aagaard, M.D. Dean